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NET CONTENTS:

340 GM (3 X 113 GM)

TRAP-N-A-SAK (TM) II
BAR BAIT

RODENTICIDE

KILLS RATS AND MICE

DOMESTIC

Moisture resistant

Kills Norway rats, roof rats 
and house mice in wet or dry areas.

GUARANTEE:
DIPHACINONE    0.005%

REG. NO. 24003 P.C.P. ACT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ LABEL BEFORE USING.

DISPAR
division of VETOQUINOL CANADA INC.

Lavaltrie, QC Canada J0K 1H0

(TM) Registered trademark

INDICATIONS: For control of Norway rats (Rattus norvegicus), roof
rats (Rattus rattus) and house mice (Mus musculus) in and around
homes.  This product is especially suited for use in wet or damp
areas.  Do not place bait in areas where there is a possibility
of contaminating food or surfaces that come in direct contact
with food.  Do not apply bait directly to ground surface or in
grass or other ground cover.  

SELECTION OF TREATMENT AREAS: Determine areas where rats or mice



will most likely find and consume the bait.  Generally these are
along wall, by gnawed openings, in or beside burrows, in corners
and concealed places between floors and walls, or in locations
where rodents or their signs have been observed.  Protect bait
from rain or snow.  Remove as much alternative food as possible. 
Bait should be placed in locations not accessible to children,
pets, wildlife or domestic animals, or in a tamper-resistant bait
station.

DIRECTIONS: Each TRAP-N-A-SAK II BAR BAIT consists of a 113 g
block scored so that it can be broken into four 28.25 g pieces. 

RATS: Apply 1-4 (113 g to 452 g) TRAP-N-A-SAK II BAR BAIT per
placement (usually at intervals of 5 to 10 metres).  Maintain an
uninterrupted supply of fresh bait for at least 10 days or until
signs of rat activity cease.

MICE: Break TRAP-N-A-SAK BAR BAIT into four pieces of equal size
(28.25 g) and place one piece at each placement location.  Space
placement at 2 to 4 metre intervals.  Maintain an uninterrupted
supply of fresh bait for at least 15 days or until signs of mouse
activity cease.

RATS AND MICE: Replace contaminated or spoiled bait immediately. 
Collect and dispose of all dead animals and leftover bait
according to local requirements.  To prevent reinfestation, limit
sources of rodent food, water, and harborage as much as possible. 
If reinfestation does occur, repeat treatment.  Where a
continuous source of infestation is present, establish permanent
bait stations and replenish as needed.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN, PETS, DOMESTIC
ANIMALS AND WILDLIFE.  If swallowed, this material may reduce the
clotting of the blood and cause bleeding.  Keep out of lakes,
streams or ponds.  Keep away from feed or food stuff.  Do not get
in eyes, on skin or on clothing.  Wash arms, hands and face with
soap and water after handling and before eating or smoking.

FIRST AID: If swallowed, give patient one to two glasses of water
and induce vomiting by touching back of throat with a finger or
blunt object; repeat until vomit fluid is clear.  Call a
physician or a Poison Control Centre.  If in eyes, flush with
water for 15 minutes.  If on skin, wash with soap and water.  Do
not give anything by mouth to unconscious person.  

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Vitamin K1 in the form of intravenous,
intramuscular or subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion
are suggested remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning. 
The severity of the case measured by establishing prolonged
prothrombin times (P.T.), will determine appropriate therapy. 



Monitoring P.T. will indicate the necessity of repeated
treatments.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

STORAGE: Store only in original container, in a dry place
inaccessible to children and pets.

DISPOSAL: Do not reuse empty container.  Securely wrap in
newspaper and discard in garbage.

RODENT DISPOSAL: Dispose of dead rodents in garbage or by
burying.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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